

ELEMENTARY FINAL TEST

Awarded

Section L1 (10 marks)

Listen to these 6 conversations and put a tick (✓) in the box that shows the correct answer to the man's question. The first one is done for you as an example.

A. What did Marie buy at the shop?


☐

☐

☒

☐

B. What did the family do on holiday?


☐

☐

☐

☐

C. What time does the football game start?


☐

☐

☐

☐

D. What is Emma's favourite animal?


☐

☐

☐

☐

E. What is Jack doing at the moment?


☐

☐

☐

☐

F. What was the weather like on holiday?


☐

☐

☐

☐

Section L2 (20 marks)

Listen to this passage and write the missing words in the spaces given.

Race Across America

Race Across America is a very long ^(example) bicycle race. It starts on the west coast of the country, and finishes on the ⁽¹⁾ _____ coast. It is about 4,800km long. The winner usually finishes the race in eight or nine ⁽²⁾ _____. To finish this fast, you need to cycle for about 22 hours a day. You don't get ⁽³⁾ _____ sleep!

The race started in 1982. In the ⁽⁴⁾ _____ race, there were only four men. They started in Los Angeles and finished in New York. Race Across America became ⁽⁵⁾ _____ popular every year. People come from all over the world. You can do the race alone, or ⁽⁶⁾ _____ a team. Some people want to win. Others do it for ⁽⁷⁾ _____, or to make money for a charity. Last year, 340 people did the race. About ⁽⁸⁾ _____ of the people who start the race do not finish.

The race is sometimes very dangerous. Cars and large lorries travel on the ⁽⁹⁾ _____ roads. Each cyclist has a team of people who follow them in a car. They carry food, ⁽¹⁰⁾ _____ and medicine. They help if there is a problem with the bicycle.

Section L3 (20 marks)

Listen to the passage about Jamie Oliver and decide if the sentences are true or false. Put a tick (✓) in the correct column. There will now be a 30 second pause to allow you to read the questions.

		True	False
1.	Jamie Oliver was born in 1975.		
2.	His parents have a restaurant.		
3.	Young Jamie loved cooking.		
4.	After college, he worked in Italy.		
5.	Jamie loves cooking English food most.		
6.	Jamie has cooked for the Prime Minister.		
7.	He has got five children.		
8.	He has written more than 20 books.		
9.	At 'Fifteen' people learn to cook.		
10.	There is a 'Fifteen' restaurant in Amsterdam.		

1. A day out with my family.
2. The long journey.
3. My best friend.
4. My hobbies.

Answer ALL questions in the spaces provided.
You may use correcting fluid, if necessary.

Stick your candidate label in the box above.
Time allowed: 1 hour 15 minutes.

CANDIDATE INSTRUCTIONS:

Paper FF114

Elementary Level (A2)

Anglia Essex International Examinations

C _
A _
R _
T _

20

Section R1 (12 marks)

Read the passages about Abigail and Bella and answer the questions. For each question choose either A(Abigail) or B(Bella). You need to choose each person more than once.



Abigail (A)

My name is Abigail. I am 29 years old and am a manager at the golf club in Weston. I love sport, but I don't play golf. I prefer basketball. I play for the women's team in Weston. Last weekend we played in a national competition and we got first prize. I also play volleyball in our local team. Next month we are going to Germany to play there. My husband and I have three children: two daughters and a baby boy. We will all travel together and have a holiday after the competition.



Bella (B)

My name is Bella. I've been a businesswoman for 20 years, so I spend many hours in my office. Every weekend I go to the golf club. I'm 45 years old, and playing golf is a good way to relax. Last Saturday I played in a golf competition but I didn't win. Sometimes my husband and our two boys come to the club and we play together. They love golf too! Last month we went on holiday to a golf club in Spain. It was great.

Which person, A(Abigail) or B(Bella),...

<i>is older?</i>	<i>example</i>	<i>B</i>
works at the golf club?	1	
prefers team sports?	2	
won a competition last weekend?	3	
is going on holiday next month?	4	
plays sport with her family sometimes?	5	
has two sons?	6	

Section R2 (13 marks)

Read the passage and answer all the questions.

Pet Wombats

Harry loves animals and he has two very unusual pets: baby wombats called Brutus and Lily. Wombats don't live in the wild in England or the USA. They come from Australia, where Harry lives. They are brown, with short legs. Six weeks ago Harry found the wombats in the fields near his house. Their mother was dead so he brought the babies home.

The baby wombats are very friendly and they play in the house. They are often naughty. When they are hungry they eat anything, like books and furniture. Sometimes they bite Harry's toes when he is washing up! His mother makes special milk and feeds them with a baby bottle. Brutus eats more than Lily, so he is bigger. Harry takes them for walks to the river, which he really enjoys. The animals love getting dirty in the wet mud. Harry's mum washes the wombats when they get home.

Wombats can grow to be a metre long. Harry and his father have built a large house for the wombats in the garden. They will live there for six months. They will learn how to make holes to live in. Then, after that, they will live in the wild. Harry wants to keep them forever, but when they are ready, he knows that he must let them go.

For full marks in questions 1-3 you must answer in complete sentences
(2 marks each)

1. Where does Harry live?

2. What do wombats look like?

3. How long have the wombats lived with Harry's family?

For questions 4-8 tick (✓) the box. (1 mark each)

4. The baby wombats sometimes bite.

True ☒ False ☐

5. Brutus and Lily are the same size.

True ☐ False ☐

6. The wombats like getting wet.

True ☐ False ☐

7. Harry enjoys

- A feeding the wombats.
B giving the wombats a bath.
C taking the wombats for walks.

A ☐ B ☐ C ☐

8. After six months, the wombats will probably

- A go to live in the wild.
B stay with Harry's family.
C go to live in a wildlife park.

A ☐ B ☐ C ☐

Write the words in the box

9. Find the word in the passage which means the **OPPOSITE** of:

clean (paragraph 2)

10. Find the word in the passage which mean the **SAME** as:

big (paragraph 3)

Section R3 (20 marks)

Choose the correct answer and write it on the line.

Example:

The children have played this game before.

A to play B played C play D playing

1. In the park I met a woman _____ had six dogs.

A when B which C who D where

2. He can run very _____. He always wins the race.

A quickly B quick C quicker D quickest

3. My brother taught _____ to speak German.

A myself B herself C himself D ourselves

4. We should _____ home now because it's starting to rain.

A going B went C to go D go

5. If my train _____ late, I will phone you.

A be B is C was D to be

6. I didn't make the cake because it was _____ difficult.

A too B enough C many D a lot

7. It's a very pretty garden, _____

A hasn't it? B didn't it? C doesn't it? D isn't it?

8. Sue was _____ dinner when somebody rang the doorbell.

A cooking B cook C to cook D cooked

9. You had better _____ your homework before you go out.

A finishing B finished C finish D to finish

10. I used to _____ my bicycle to school but now I take the bus.

A rode B ride C riding D ridden

Section W2 (10 marks)
Answer the following questions. Give a full answer in the past tense, using the word(s) given.

Who did you spend the day with?

I spent the day with my family.

- (to the beach)

- (my brother)

- (sandwiches)

- (some shells)

- (four)

Your family has just got a new pet cat. Write a message to your friend and tell him/her about the cat. Write about 40 words.

[illegible]

10

A. _____

T_

10